LCP Quarterly Meeting with the Dean 
September 15, 2022
Present: Megan Pearson, Janelle Sander, Erik Kurt, Tracy Tolliver, Cara Bertram, John Laskowski, Will Schlaack, Dean John Wilkin
Absent: Hoa Luong, Evan Barber
Minutes: John Laskowski
Called to order: 9:04 am
· Introduce new members and officers
· Megan and Janelle, co-chairs
· Cara Bertram
· LCP co-chairs joining EC meetings regularly. (Add by Dean Wilkin)
· An opportunity to bring issues to the table, not a situation where LCP is being called before EC. 
· It is an equal partnership. 
· Propose collective projects or issues impacting our constituents that EC should be aware of. 
· Sarah Williams is the new secretary of EC. 
· Items for the EC agenda should be submitted a week ahead, if possible. 
· Budget and hiring continue to be joint conversations between EC, LCP, and LSSC
· CSP Resource Statement
· Previous discussions about supports for Civil Service Professionals has become a resource statement for LCP documents.
· Jake MacGregor is keeping us up-to-date from the HR side of things and any activity around better defining the civil service professional classification. 
· Update on concern with Annual Performance Evaluation
· A meeting with, followed by a memorandum to, Susan Breakenridge outlining the situation with evaluations and our willingness to help get the correct evaluation in place. 
· Get a commitment from Susan that the AP evaluation will be in place next year whether it is part of a campus-level system or a correction to the Library-based system. 
· Professional development funds
· The Dean confirms that travel and professional development funds will remain the same and he will announce it. 
· Mary Laskowski is working with BSHRC to update some procedures and documentation around this issue which may have had some impact on delaying the usual announcement. 
· CAP updates
· Jake Metz, although no longer on CAP, continues to work on a subgroup addressing CS-P representation. 
· Onboarding new members and grievance training have taken up many of the CAP meetings over the summer. 
· Other business.
· Janelle and Megan will start meeting with the LSSC leadership (Dulcie Vermillion, chair, and Karen Huck, vice-chair,) next week.
· We continue to appreciate Jake MacGregor keeping us updated with HR-related issues. 
· The terminology “professional” feels mildly insulting to some, but as the Dean pointed out, there are always issues with terminology. 
· The Dean confirms we will follow the campus plan as we approach the strategic planning process. 
· Data-driven assessment of programs like Instruction. 
· Highlight hires like Maria Emerson as strategic indications of the Library’s future. 
· Currently no sense of where we are with the budget, but enrollment is up and trends towards remaining strong. The campus is always generous to the Library. 
· Around 2025 there is an expected demographic drop-off in the number of college-age students in the country. This is impact us less than it impacts some of the smaller colleges in the state. Under-represented minorities are being accepted, but the number of those students choosing to come to the U of I is dropping. 
· Common Aps allow students to saturate the market with applications, applying to as many as 10 places at once. This is part of why we’re seeing this disconnect between acceptance and attendance. 
· We saw a decline in international, online enrollment during the Trump administration, but we have bounced back to pre-pandemic numbers now. 
· 70% of our student body are in-state. 
· A little bit of a wobble in the numbers during the pandemic because there were many deferments, particularly among graduate students. This is now showing as a slight dip in graduate admissions now. 
· Shari Mickey-Boggs, Senior Assoicate Chancellor for Human Resources, met with the Council of Deans to provide a draft on a policy on hybrid/remote work opportunity. 
· Dean Wilkin feels very good about how we have handled this with grace and professionalism in the Library. 
· Provides a framework for issues like office space for employees working mostly off-campus. 
· The draft was largely decided to be a step in the right direction and a new version should be forthcoming in the coming weeks. 
· People are back!
· Grainger is back to pre-pandemic levels. 
· The Orange Room
· The Marshall Gallery (Note: Going forward this space will be the Library Gallery.)
· Dean Wilkin supports moving the paintings for various reasons as well as the horrible old acoustic tiles. 
· Our next meeting is set for Thursday, December 15.
· The Dean is hopefully we will return to meeting in-person at some point. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:39 am.

